
Unto the Estates and Membership of Adria:  

Greetings.  It has been my honor to serve as President of the Board of Directors for the past year.   We 

set several goals, some of which have been met and some of which are in progress.   

The first goal was one of transparency.  That goal is in progress.  We are trying to build a member-facing 

page that allows members to access the BoD documents but keeps them private from the general 

public.   Minutes with attached replies to member questions have been submitted for approval and 

publication for this past year.   There have been some logistical issues with publication due to privacy 

concerns and a great deal of discussion about member privacy and what information should be on the 

public-facing pages   Moving forward, these will be published 30 days after the meeting; however we do 

need the CEO (Imperial Crown) of the organization to approve them in terms of privacy issues prior to 

release.  

Secondly, I wished to create a handbook for incoming BoD members, which would also be useful to the 

general membership to understand the current roles and responsibilities of the BoD.   This has been 

vetted through the members of the BoD and has been sent to the chancery for legal review, per TIM 

directions.   We hope to release this for public commentary and view ASAP, pending legal review by the 

chancery.  

Third, there have been years of minutes and questions and answers dealt with by the BoD, which 

creates a great deal of frustration within membership of the Adria and of the BoD as a working body 

when time is spent re-researching and rediscussing the same issues with each new board.  We are 

working on compiling all of those documents into a central location, sorted and organized, so that when 

a question returns to the BoD, the original research and answer is readily available for review and 

analysis, and can be addressed with focus on the current state of Adria and updated as needed.   Leslie 

Burgess has taken the lead on this project, but it requires a great deal of cooperation between a variety 

of ministries and individuals.  We expect to have this project completed in the next regnal year.  

I thank you for your interest in the Board of Directors, and for allowing me to serve as a member of the 

Board for another year.  

In service,  

Christina Cox 

President of the Board of Directors.  

 


